Children and Families Voluntary Agency Forum

January  2007

Report back from the Children’s Trust Board

The meeting was held at South broom House and was well attended with 16 attendees.  Jeff James was welcomed at the new Chief executive of the Wiltshire Primary Care Trust. 

1.1 Notes of the Trust Board meeting held on 7th June 2006 and Matters           Arising

 1.2 Trust Board Disabled children & young people subgroup has diminished as  
a number of key members of this subgroup have left it was agreed to approach the  Primary Care Trust, District Council, and Connexions for nominations and to  Ensure that there is a balance (of priorities) across age groups
1.3 Relationship of the voluntary sector to children’s trust arrangements. The short life working group will complete its  work in December with a view to bring its findings to the Trust Board in March 07.

2.1 Notes of the Trust Board Executive meeting held on 11th October 2006 and Matters Arising
2.2 Voice & Influence of parents (Jim Smith) Links are being made with various groups, including Parents’ Voice forums which are being developed in Pewsey and other parts of Wiltshire. following some discussion it was agreed that links to the existing SEN Parents’ forum should be pursued and Jim will report back to the next Trust Board. 

2.3 Update on shared processes (Shared processes = Information Sharing; Lead Professional; Common Assessment Framework; IS Index) Liz Garrett reported that Developments are being overseen by a re-structured Shared Process Board.

And issues identified include local implementation – being taken forward through the Area Children’s Services Planning Groups access to and compatibility of IT, information governance and communication – a brief guide to shared processes in Wiltshire is about to go out for consultation. It was agreed after further work Liz would report back in March.

2.4 Feedback from Trust Board Day On the whole the day had gone well with good attendance – See report from 20th Nov CFVSF.  The board had a Discussion regarding “subsidiarity”: there are differing protocols that seem to stand in the way of progress locally eg whether families should be discussed at multi-agency meetings in their absence, there are standards that have to be Wiltshire-wide, diversity can have resource implications and have an impact on fairness and small scale, local developments can be uneconomic. It was agreed to test proposed developments against the Vision & Values of the Trust Board – and to communicate the latter more widely
3.1 Evaluation of Wootton Bassett pilot – The pilot involved the brining together of a range of statutory services in a central location. It had been an opportunity rather than a plan and this was see as a big contributor to the challenges incurred.

 Some of the issues were;

· need to keep communicating to stakeholders – not just say once

· challenges of shared processes – see above – and IT

· measuring outcomes for service users

· investing more in team-building

· breaking down barriers – understanding different languages

· involving primary schools

· learning from other areas (eg Gloucestershire?)

· accommodation issues and their impact on the potential for co-location

              developing ways of joint working that don’t require co-location
· using co-location opportunities as they arise and using enthusiasm on the ground (organic growth) working to a strategy

further discussion will take place at the next Trust Board Exe
4.1 Annual Performance Assessment

               The focus on areas for improvement in social care (eg attainment of looked    afterchildren).The increasing relevance of the self assessment to the Primary Care Trust in working towards the Joint Area Review in 2008, the requirement to develop a CAMHS strategy and the role of the voluntary sector.
              5.1 Local Area Agreement & proposals for reviewing/refreshing the Children and Young People’s Plan

 The plan is now almost complete and negotiations are underway with government office Lynda Cox has been tasked with Providing  annotation of the “traffic light” rating, recording issues/problems in achieving proposed targets. 

Comments was made that  Alcohol abuse as a problem among young people which is not reflected in any of the children’s services’ PIs.  It is seen as belonging within the “Safer & Stronger Communities” block of the Local Area Agreement. Further work is needed to identify who is leading on activities arising form the Local Area Agreement and how the activities are being resourced. (subgroups)

Reviewing/revising the Children and Young People’s Plan will need to take place in 2007 and new Guidance on the Plan is expected from the DfES in December.  The current draft includes the following key points: The requirement for an annual review (published [in whatever format] in April?) involving wide consultation with stakeholders, which will include an assessment of progress (against identified milestones) and improvement, which from 2007 will replace the self assessment for the Annual Performance Assessment or for the Joint Area Review. 
Plans should “demonstrate the role of local authorities in supporting and challenging schools to improve education standards” and schools are required to take account of the Plan when, for example, undertaking their own strategic planning. AGREED recommendations as set out in the paper  are subject to reconsideration of the date for publication of the Plan in the light of Government Guidance.
6.1 Workforce development & multi-agency training, awareness-raising & dissemination
following some discussion an amended proposal for actions by a Trust Board Training Group as follows:

i)
Report on workforce development issues across the CYPTB partnership to the meeting of the Trust Board Executive on 31st January, including the achievement of governance/project management arrangements.

ii)
Produce a detailed learning and development strategy for the full Trust Board at its meeting on 14 March

iii)
Work with the WCC Children and Young People’s Workforce Development Group and the Head of Performance Management to produce a draft Workforce Development Strategy to complement the Children and Young People’s Plan, for presentation to the Trust Board Executive at its meeting on 23 May.

iv)
Work with the Shared Processes Board to develop proposals for use of Information Sharing Grant to support workforce development across the partnership

v) Consider ways in which other budgets and resources can be most effectively coordinated and pooled across the Partnership.
There were some concerns over sustainable funding membership of the Training Group and  project management
7.1 AOB Local Safeguarding Children Board Business Plan

               Representatives on the Trust Board

                “Hidden Harm”  
